STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 APRIL 2016

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, Trish Giles  
District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	2

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
1160
To receive apologies for absence

Kate Carter-Windle, County Cllr Hudspeth
1161
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1162
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 21 March 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1163
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

There were no further comments/questions following Cllr Hudspeth report.


Cllr Courts discussed the availability of broadband and invited anyone who is having problems registering for the fibre broadband service to get in touch with him.  He also informed the meeting that he was working with Sandford St Martin and Ledwell PC in relation to the perceived increase in traffic through the villages following the opening of Soho House in Great Tew.  He asked if any similar problems had been noted in Middle Barton.  The PC confirmed no reported problems.  He did confirm that the traffic route to the venue was supposed to be through Enstone.


Cllr Courts informed the meeting that the local government re-structure continues and that after the elections there will be a new leader of the Council.  


 
1164
Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebrations

Further discussions were had with regards to celebrating the Queen’s 90th Birthday in June.  It was agreed that the PC would hold a scarecrow competition with a ‘Royal’ theme to mark the occasion.  A financial donation would be given to the Sports & Social Club if they agreed to hold a tea party on the weekend of the 11/12 June.


 RESOLVED


THAT, a £25 voucher would be awarded as a first prize in the scarecrow competition and £150 would be donated to the Sports & Social Club to help towards the running and organising of a tea party event should they agree to organise one.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and seconded by Cllr Giles.
1165
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

The clerk had received an e-mail from the resident of 23 North Street with regards to the 
piece of PC owned land at the front of their property.  The piece of land is mowed as part of 
the village grass cutting contract but the resident is asking for this to stop and for them to 
maintain it on-going.  They mentioned that the contractor leaves grass cuttings all over their 
property and vehicle.

RESOLVED

THAT, that the clerk would contact the resident and confirm that the piece of land will continue to be mowed as part of the grass cutting schedule, however, the resident can maintain it in between cuts.  Any future problems in relation to the splattering of grass cuttings should be photographed by the resident and sent to the PC.

Another e-mail had been received from a resident complaining about horses using the footpath between Kirby Close and Dorn Close. 

RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the forthcoming edition of the bulletin reminding horse riders not to use the footpath.

Residents of 40 Holliers Crescent had contacted the PC with concerns over two trees adjacent to their property on the PC owned land.   They feel that the trees are becoming top heavy and that there is a large amount of growth each year which involves a great deal of maintenance work.  The trees were not flagged up as needing immediate work on the recent tree survey.

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would investigate further.
1166
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

· Placement of ‘speedwatch’ signs along North Street
The signs had been sited along the B4030 thanks to the help of Mr Carter-Windle, Mr Chatterton and Cllr Dyer.  
1167 
Circulation Folder 


Donation request received from Clean Slate, a local charity that supports male and females 
in Oxfordshire who have been abused, physically, sexually, mentally or emotionally.  The 
charity stated that in the past 7 years, 1% of the people they have supported have come 
from Steeple Barton Parish.   



RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would make a £200 contribution. This was proposed by Cllr Giles and 
seconded by Cllr Dyer. 
1168
Reports


(a)
School Governors report –Cllr Henderson





Nothing to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Proposed lay-by for Holliers Crescent – Cllr Henderson to provide a plan for the lay-

by so that the Clerk can contact OCC for a quote.


(c)
Transport - The Chair



OUR Bus Funding



Mr Madden from ‘OUR Bus’ was present at the meeting.  He informed the meeting 

that a draft business plan had been produced and presented the draft Profit & Loss 

figures to the meeting, including an initial set up cost of £12,000 and on-going costs.  

He confirmed that once the business plan had been finalised, letters would be sent 

out to organisations asking for contributions towards funding.  Discussions were had 

about PC contributions.



The group were still looking for more volunteer drivers as only 8/9 drivers had come 

forward to date.



RESOLVED



THAT, the PC would support the scheme by contributing £100 per month for 36 

months.  This was proposed by Cllr Giles and seconded by Cllr Henderson.




Cllr Giles would set up the monthly standing order up once the scheme was up and 

running.  


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton reported some internal changes were currently taking place, including a 
review of costs associated to hiring the club out.
1169
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 8 South Street, Erection of rear conservatory



- 17-19 North Street, Erection of first floor extension

 

- 80 North Street, Erection of single storey side extension



- 60 Worton Road, Single storey extension to provide utility room and study


There were no objections to the above applications.
1170
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for payment


      
i) To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda April

   
   2016)


ii) Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 18 April 2016 


    Village grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services £295.00


    RESOLVED


    THAT, all payments listed were agreed.


The clerk confirmed receipt of the first precept payment of £8,000.50 for 16/17.
1171
To receive items for next agenda

No changes
1172
AOB 


Cllr Henderson confirmed that there were two spare litter bins available.  Cllr Dyer to ask for 
suggestions for placement of one of the bins in the next edition of the bulletin.  The other 
bin is to be placed outside the school.
1173
Date and location of next meeting 



The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 16 May 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, 
Middle 
Barton.  Time to be confirmed.  
2



  Signed .............................................


